                                                                                  September 8, 2015            
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

     We are off to a great beginning!!!!  Thank you for continuing to send in all the needed forms so quickly. I am finding the “Handle with Care” forms very informative. I wanted to write to you so you will be aware of class expectations and activities of our classroom. We will have a special education teacher, Mrs. Rosemary Duphily, who will be co-teaching in our room and Mrs. Ehney’s room.  Mrs. Janet Bettencourt is our classroom ESP (Educational Support Person) for both of our rooms as well.
SPECIALS

   Monday:
         
Music 
 


   Tuesday: 
          
Art 
                                    
   Wednesday:  
            PE
                                       Thursday:
          
Music
   Friday:
            PE
SNACK/CELEBRATIONS

     We have lunch at 1:05 p.m. We will have a working snack in the morning.  Please be sure your child brings in a healthy snack; no soda, candy, or glass bottles. Healthy snacks such as veggies, fruit and whole grain snacks are highly encouraged. Sharing snacks in not allowed. Children may have WATER only during the day. Juice or drinks other than soda are okay at snack time.  

     Due to District Wellness Policy (which can be accessed through the school website) as well as allergy awareness, the only food which may be brought into the classroom is your child’s daily snack. 
BOOK ORDERS

     I will send home a book club order form at the beginning of each month.  A book order form will be sent home usually on Monday and is due back that Friday.  I will send in the order over that weekend, so the following Monday will be too late to place an order.  Please send in your child’s order along with a check made payable to “Scholastic Books” in an envelope labeled with his/her name as well as mine.  If you would rather order online our Scholastic Book Clubs Online Ordering Code is: JFN8J.  
ASSIGNMENT BOOKS & FOLDERS
     Your child has a planner that they will fill out daily.  Hopefully, this will assist you in knowing what your child has to do that evening. Please sign your child’s planner nightly so I know you have seen it. ( If you would like to send me a note in your child’s daily planner, please feel free to do so, and I will get back to you as soon as possible. Planners are also used as your child’s reading log. (Please see hw section) Unless your child wanted to use their own folder, I have given them a plastic orange hw folder. If at any time your child did not take one and would like one, please just ask. Between the assignment book and the pocket folder, we should have an easy way to communicate. 

     On Tuesdays, your child will also bring home the MKG Tuesday folder with any school-wide notices. 

CALENDAR & PROJECTS

     Attached is a calendar listing important events.  Calendars will be sent home at the beginning of every month.  Projects will be assigned throughout the year.  The goal of projects, as well as homework, is to have your child extend skills learned at school to home while establishing organization and planning skills.  Parents are encouraged to guide your child in their work, but please be sure projects and reports turned in are the child’s work.










HOMEWORK

          Homework will be given to reinforce what has been taught in school.  It is not meant to frustrate you or your child.  This homework should take no more than an hour each night. 

     All homework is subject to change. Subjects (reading, writing, vocabulary, math, and social studies) will stay the same; however the format may change as the year continues.   It is expected that students complete their assignments and hand them in on time. If they are not passed in on time, your child will fill out a homework slip and it will be brought home for you to sign.  If they don’t pass in their homework (more than once), then they will also stay in for recess.  If homework assignments fail to show an appropriate effort, students are asked to re-do the work. 

     While studying at home, your child would benefit from having a quiet, organized area to allow for optimum concentration.  This will also help you in keeping track of any school requirements. 

     Homework will be given out every Monday (except for nightly envisions math). All homework must be turned in by Friday with the exception of the vocabulary homework, which will be due on Thursday.  Each night a math paper will be given for homework and that will need to be turned in the next day. Homework may be turned in earlier as long as they are done well. Assignments are as follows:   

Math (Beginning week of 9/7)
· Nightly Envisions math homework that will need to be turned in the following day.
Reading Log – Written in planner (Beginning week of 9/7)
· Read 25 minutes per night, Monday-Thursday
· List title & minutes read each night in planner
· Books should be “just right books”, not too hard, not too easy
· Reading can be silent or aloud to someone else
· Each night, minutes read & book title should be written on monthly reading log calendar to be returned last school day of each month.
Weekly Writing (Beginning week of 9/14)
· On Monday your child will be given a writing packet which will be due on Friday.

· A section of the packet should be completed each night. It is important that the packet is done in order as the writing assignment builds during the week ending with a final paragraph.

Vocabulary (Beginning week of 9/21)
· Given out Monday, due by Thursday each week. This will be a two-sided worksheet.

· A vocabulary multiple choice test will be given on Thursday. On Friday, your child will have to spell the vocabulary words and write a sentence for each word.
Mystery Research (Beginning week of 9/28)
· One “Mystery Research” assignment will be given out each Monday and is due by Friday

· The goal of this assignment is to find the mystery state or landform each week based on the given clues (3)

· Look for keywords or phrases from the clues.  These keywords can then be researched online, with S.S. book, or with other maps and atlases.

· At least one clue also has a question that is to be answered on paper while researching.

· Completed mysteries, which are correct, question answered, and with printed evidence or short written paragraph receive a 4. Please no more than 1-2 pages of printed evidence

· Correct answers as well as answering all parts, without printed or written evidence receive a 3.

· With the exception of a few Mystery Landforms, all answers may be found within the US.

GRADING for Mysteries
· 4 (exceeds grade level standard) same criteria as a 3 as well as an additional visual which represents mystery state/landform.  For example, students can create a visual of the state bird, flower, etc, and illustrate or print pictures while including captions, altogether on ONE sheet or students may print one page with evidence and a visual.   A short written paragraph will also be accepted.
· 3 (which is the grade level standard) state named, website listed, questions answered
· 2 (below grade level standard) state correct but missing website or answers to questions

· 1 – minimal effort; state incorrect

To help your student ease into a homework routine, homework assignments are gradually added each week.

Week of 9/7:


Nightly reading, Envisions nightly paper (turned in daily)
Week of 9/14:

Nightly reading, Envisions nightly paper, Weekly Writing Packet
Week of 9/21:

Nightly reading, Envisions, Weekly Writing, and Vocabulary
Week of 9/28 and on:
Nightly reading, Envisions, Weekly Writing, Vocabulary, and Mystery Research
** Please note, Wednesday, September 30th is when the first Reading Log is due.



BEHAVIOR EXPECTATIONS/GUIDELINES

     The daily behavior of students is important.  To help address this, our class will be using a behavior management program called the “Clip Chart”. All students will begin the day with their clip on the “ready to learn section”. Each student has the chance to move their clip up or down throughout the day depending upon the choices that they make.  A clip is moved up for good behavior and then it can then be moved down if behavior worsens.  If the clip is moved down, it can be moved up if the behavior improves. 
            Just as important as each child’s choice in their daily behavior, it is also important that each child knows that we are all working together to create the best learning environment for all!
COMMUNICATION

            In advance, thank you for working with me as a partner in your child’s education.  If you have any 

questions or concerns, please feel free to call me at school (508) 946-2045 or email me at epenney@middleboro.k12.ma.us. Also, please visit my website by going to the Middleboro Public Schools website and choose Mary K. Goode School and once on the MKG site click on staff listing.  Once you see my name click on it and it will bring you to our class website.

     Please keep this letter as a reference so you will be aware of class expectations and activities of our classroom.  It will also be posted on our class website.
Sincerely,
Mrs. Penney
